Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

July 20, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Karr, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare,  Jane Dillon, Jack Busher, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley.

Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the June 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Members:  We received 3 new memberships, a lifetime from Tim Timmons who is 89 years old!
Event:  Plans were made for the bike/hike event to be held on Sat. July 29.  Jerry will bring the sub and drinks, Monique will bring coolers and ice and 2 tables.  The hike will be Sundance and the Zook trails, Pam volunteered to lead the bikers.  We will meet at the roundabout.  Lori will contact Jim and Rick to see if one of them can send a reminder email to the members and ask them to bring their own chairs for lunch.    
Treasurer’s Report

The balance in our account is $11730.79.  A motion was made to accept the report and the motion carried unanimously.   The amount in the Ranger/Manager wish list fund is now $850.00
New Business
We discussed the grand opening and merchandise we could have available for the opening.  Jack and Monique met with Ouray sportswear and presented the option of a cap and shirt package that we would sell for $20 each and the cost for us would be (.60 – 11.95 depending on number of colors used and amount purchased.  If we order 244 we get a free wooden display rack for them.  Jack presented a design that includes Cheyenne Mountain State Park, established 2006.  After reviewing the options and much discussion, a motion was made to purchase 288 shirts in the navy/putty color combination and it was approved unanimously.  Jack will work with Laura at Ouray to get our order placed.  
Park Ranger update
Rich attended a Cooperative Priorities workshop put on by land conservation organizations in the state with the purpose of setting regional priorities of land purchase.  The top of Cheyenne Mountain is on the list.
The Archery range has been shelved due to the response from the neighborhood at the public meeting.
There was a lot of rain damage at the Park.  Some of the campsites washed in and there is trail damage especially on the talon trail.  

Right now, construction is about 7 weeks behind.

Three positions have been approved.  Interviews for the Senior Ranger are tomorrow.  Our own Monique is a strong contender!  There are also a number of applicants for the administrative position and the maintenance position.

Rich presented some drawings of designs for the cabins.  

There is a meeting scheduled for Aug 2 to discuss the grand opening and the budget for it.

Starbucks is back on hold again.  There is no budget to bring them in.

Other
Next meeting will be Aug. 17, 2006.

Jack and Monique will get together in August to transfer over the newsletter task.  Monique will email her wish list to the board members.  
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

